### CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

## A Walk on the Dell, A Walk on Christopher Street

#### BY NATHAN

Walking around the Dell during the summer months is always jarring. There is a lot more silence and a lot fewer students. It's almost as if the squirrels went on summer vacation, too.

As I was walking around the Dell full of trees and green space earlier this week, I started thinking about an historic event where people walked around a small green park in New York City across from Stonewall Inn.

Stonewall Inn was a mafia-owned bar located on Christopher Street in Greenwich Village, across the street from a small city park. Since it was illegal to be openly gay at the time, Stonewall became a known oasis for the LGBTQ community. However, the New York police department would regularly raid the bar and would often publicly out individuals at the bar or those they decided to arrest. On the evening of June 27th, 1969, nine plain dressed police officers raided Stonewall Inn and started arresting numerous individuals. In response, people fought back and a protest grew until the entire street was shut down.

To commemorate the anniversary of the Stonewall Inn uprising, members of the LGBTQ community formed the Christopher Street Liberation Day March on June 28th, 1970. Hundreds of people circled the block and marched up to Central Park. This event is considered the day the LGBTQ community collectively stood up to oppression and was the beginning of what are now known as Gay Pride Parades.

Reflecting on this event while I walked around the Dell filled me with deep gratitude for the LGBTQ ancestors who fought oppression so all could be included. Of course there is more work to be done in creating a more equitable and inclusive society, but I am grateful that on our campus today we hold similar values that ensure all LGBTQ individuals are included, accepted, affirmed, and valued on campus.

CONT'D ON PAGE 02



### This issue:

"A Walk on the Dell, A Walk on Christopher Street" by Chaplain Albert PAGE 01

> Sympathies, Concerns, and Congrats PAGE 02

Upcoming Interfaith Holidays PAGE 02

For more information about the Spiritual
Life Center, including info on student
spiritual life student groups, go to our
webpage - link in the email signature.
You can also visit our Linkt.ree
(Link is in email).

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER PAGE 01

#### A Walk on the Dell (cont'd)

Such inclusion makes us a better and fuller campus. Such inclusion allows people to openly be their truest and fullest selves.

May we all be people who stand up against oppression, create change, and model deep love and acceptance of all people. Happy Pride.



### Sympathies, Concerns, and Congrats

Our sympathies are extended to:

• **Jessy Lubadde** (first year, Uganda) on the death of his brother.

The Chaplain's Corner is a newsletter published by the Spiritual Life Center (SLC) at the University of Lynchburg. We share campus concerns (only with permission), updates, spiritual life events, and activities. Current and previous issues are on the SLC page of the University website - go to Link in signature (www.lynchburg.edu/spiritual-life) and click on "Newsletter."

# Upcoming Interfaith Holidays

June 16 Martyrdom of Guru Arjan Dev Ji (Sikhism)

June 21 Summer Solstice (Paganism)

June 28-29 Eid al-Adha ('ld Al Adha) (Islam)

July 3 Dharma Day (Buddhism)

July 9 Martyrdom of the Bab (BaHá'í)



June is

LGBTQIA+ Pride Month!

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER PAGE 02